MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 
January 17, 2017
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor


Joan Kramar 







Karen Lane, Council President 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk


Joselyn Rich
Marcus Karavan, Solicitor



Mantura Gallagher

Jim Craft CFO
 



            Charles C. Krafczek
Jill Gougher, Administrator 



   














Mayor Davies-Dunhour announced that the meeting was now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 4, 2017.
SALUTE TO THE FLAG
SWEARING IN OF NEW COUNCILMEMBER

Mayor: At this time I will take nominations for candidates to fill the unexpired term of councilmember vacated on January 3 of this year.

Councilmember Karen Lane nominated Ray Parzych.

Seconded by Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich

Mayor: Any other nominations?
At this time Council will vote for Raymond Parzych to fill the unexpired term.
Clerk call the roll
Vote




5 Councilmembers AYE
Mr. Parzych came forward and was sworn in as Councilmember.

Mayor: Brief explanation of the process and how this came to be…  Filling an unexpired term of an elected official is governed by statute.  In this case the Stone Harbor Republican Committee is charged with providing the governing body with the names of three candidates chosen within their committee to fill the seat.  In anticipation of the seat vacancy the Committee advertised for several weeks in the month of December in the Herald as well as on the Coast radio – asking that anyone interested contact the committee leader prior to December 31.  The Committee received several inquiries about the process.  As a result of that search four candidates submitted resumes and were interviewed and three names were forwarded for consideration.  Council and I interviewed the three.  Ray was chosen as a result of that process.  In order to retain the seat he will need to run in the next primary election.

PRESENTATION – WILLIAM HARYSLAK , Beach Box Studios, LLC

Mr. Haryslak said he is an architect and has a firm in Avalon and does modular homes in surrounding communities. He has a house to be set at 219 – 91st Street. He is requested the opportunity to use a borough parking lot to stage the units as they arrive from the factory until they are delivered to the site. Originally looking at the lot on Second Avenue and 94th Street but now thinks it may be too small. He is now requesting the lot at 96th street and the beach, safer pulling in and there are lights there. There will be 4 units, 4 trailers, possibly a 5th trailer with smaller components on it.  Looking to begin delivery February 6th with the tentative house set between the 9th and 10th.  Given the weather unpredictability he asked if there was flexibility if he runs a week late, or even two.  
Councilmember Kramar asked what area he would be using on 95th Street. He said the South parking lot looked easier to get in and out of. She asked about the parking for the Civic Club but they have their own parking lot. 

Solicitor Karavan asked if the material is going to be stored in containers. Mr. Haryslak said yes, it is shrink wrapped. Solicitor asked if in the evening after the shrink wrap is open, is it going to be stored in the container and sealed or are people going to have access to it.  Mr. Haryslak said the intent is to take it to the property and then unwrapped. It would be self- contained as it traveled here. Solicitor said so while it is on Borough property it will be self- contained? Mr. Haryalsk said yes and typically one of the drivers will be there in their truck to guard it. Likely there will be a truck there overnight. Solicitor said with someone in it watching the material?   Mr. Haryslak said yes, we have done this at 122nd street and there was someone in their vehicle all night. Solicitor said we would want an Indemnification and Hold Harmless agreement, also would like Mr. Haryslak to logistically lay it out so we can send it to the JIF to make sure we have the blessing of our insurer, and if there is a staging area, you are indicating there will be nothing there that is not self- contained, while it is on the Borough property. 

Mr. Haryslak said they may cut it open but everything will be resealed over. He may inspect it when it comes down to make sure everything is there and then reseal it, everything will be enclosed. Solicitor asked for a brief description in writing relative to what will be on the site, size of these units and the time frame. 

Upon motion of 




Councilmember Karen lane

Seconded by





Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich

Motion permitting William Haryslak , Beach Box Studios, LLC to stage 4 units on the parking lot at 96th & First Avenue the week of February 6th pending the proper insurance and indemnification paperwork.

Vote




6 Councilmember AYE 

COMMUNICATIONS
Borough Clerk read a Letter of Resignation from Police Chief Paul Reynolds. His retirement will take effect February 1, 2017 and his last day at work will be December 31, 2016.

Upon motion of




Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich
Seconded by





Councilmember Joan Kramar
To accept the letter of resignation from Police Chief Paul Reynolds

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

MOTION CONCERNING THE MINUTES 

Upon motion of





Councilmember Karen Lane

Seconded by






Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 
Since all members of Council have been provided with a copy of the minutes of the Work Session and the Meeting of December 20, 2016 and the Organization Meeting of January 3, 2017, if there are no additions or corrections I move we dispense with the reading of the minutes and that they be approved.

Vote





6 Councilmembers AYE

HEARING OF THE PUBLIC ON MEMORIALS, RESOLUTIONS, PETITIONS & COMPLAINTS

Rosemary Hufner 301 – 86th Street concerned about repairs being done to Third Avenue from 99th – 88th . She lives on the southwest corner of 86th & Third and her house has been destroyed by Sandy, flooded again last year by Jonas. Would like to understand why it is going to 88th street and not street towards the end of town that also flood. She asked if there was any way we can incorporate or do something in that area because even with Jonas she had 2 ft. under her house. Borough Engineer said there is a way, one of the things we are going to do is leverage Cape May County to try to use some of their funding because the more funding we can bring in from outside sources, the more we can do. There may be a possibility depending on what kind of deal the Borough can strike with the County to grow outside of this project limit. Ms. Hufner asked how the streets were decided. Engineer said they were decided based on 2 factors, one drainage boundaries, and two, available  funding.  She asked if there was someone she can get in touch with. Mayor said correspondence to the Borough would be forwarded to the County. 
Ms. Hufner also commented she is a year round resident and living where she does, asked if there was something that can be done about the speed on Third Avenue, especially the construction trucks. The vibration is unbelievable.  The Police Captain will look into it. 

Councilmember Gallagher stated before Lenore Tedesco makes her presentation she would like it noted for the record that the issue she brings before us today, she has brought through the proper channels already, she wants to bring it before full Council for a final deliberation. She has done it the right way.

Lenore Tedesco representing the Wetlands Institute, 1075 Stone Harbor Blvd.. She stated the issue in question is an event application the Wetlands Institute submitted to seek, reserve a portion of the marina parking lot at 80th street to use for valet parking, contracted valet parking service, to handle parking for a major event on July 29th, a Saturday evening 5-10 pm. They are seeking to use a portion of that lot and she is getting feedback that it is something the Borough is not interested in doing and she is trying to further understand what we can do about that and what the issues are, just to remind you the Institute has listed the Borough as secondarily insured and we have a cross indemnification agreement that cross lists the Borough, that is taken care of, and the valet service we would be using is also insured and it would be a contractual service.  She said effectively if they can’t reserve a portion of that lot she wouldn’t be able to move forward, can’t just assume there will be enough spaces available. 

Solicitor said this was an issue arose previously and was addressed by his predecessor. At the time his predecessor viewed it he thought it opened the Borough up to a host of liability issues and the Solicitor said he concurs that it is a potential problem. There are a host of potential issues that could arise relative to the use of the property as a valet.  If Council wants to run it by our insurer, take a look at the insurance limits and determine whether or not they want to do this that is something we could address through risk insurance but it does expose the Borough. 

Councilmember Kramar asked if this was for their major fund raising, and being held at the Golden Inn? She asked Lenore if there was parking on their lot and Lenore said there is no parking on their lot, only street parking. Solicitor said if we were going to entertain this we should take the limits of coverage, forward them to our insurers, getting a confirmation that they are fine with the manner in which they are structured, get an idea of the exact area to be used and then revisit the hold harmless agreement.  Councilmember Kramar asked if they would have someone to monitor the cars.  Lenore said they are talking about hiring a valet service and they would have at least 11 people available, moving cars, on site at both the Icona and the lot managing vehicles. Solicitor asked if Wetlands was requiring the valet service to have their own insurance, structured to name the Borough as additional insured if we move forward. Lenore said absolutely. Mayor asked if they were anticipating 150 cars?  She said yes.  Kramar, we can look into it, if all the insurances are up to date 
and we are not liable. Councilmember Gallagher said looking into it is a great idea, but now time is of the essence, the Golden Inn is ready to cancel her contract unless she can commit. Mayor said we have to run it by our insurance. Solicitor asked what the time frame was, Lenore said a week. Councilmember Rich said the application was submitted in December. Mayor asked Lenore, if you can’t provide your own parking they won’t accommodate you?  Lenore said they can park on the street. Mayor said, so you can book your event, we just have to make sure our insurance concerns are answered. Lenore said she would not move forward with the booking if she could not provide valet parking. Mayor said we could approve the motion based on getting the proper insurance documents and based on the Solicitor feeling satisfied. Solicitor said subject to approval by our insurance carrier and then his review and our agreement relative to how we would handle the indemnification. Mayor said this doesn’t seem to fit into any category on the special events application, even as far as assessing fees. Administrator said the only thing she could find would be the event fee. Mayor said she needs a motion to approve the use of the 80th street marina lot for the Wetlands Institute on July 29th from 5-10 pm dependent upon the JIF, proper insurance and indemnification paperwork. Application is out there somewhere, hasn’t been approved by department heads yet. Administrator said it is presently in the police department there was something missing and it went back to Miranda. Lenore said the Hold Harmless was signed, didn’t supply a certificate of insurance because we are already named and we already have a cross indemnification in, we recorded that. Application has not been reviewed by Council or discussed. Councilmember Lane asked if it could wait 3 more weeks until we meet if this isn’t until July since the paperwork isn’t complete and we haven’t seen it. Mayor said Lenore is verbalizing what is in the paperwork.  Councilmember Lane, her concern is always that we make an exception and set a precedent. If we say because of our strong relationship with the Wetlands we are willing this one time to make an exception providing all the other things fall into place, then we could do that. Administrator said she has a clarification on the application., originally went to the Police, what was submitted by Miranda was incorrect, everything the Wetlands submitted was signed and correct, she just submitted the wrong thing, that is now back to the police department  for review.  Mayor so I need a motion the application be approved, pending the proper insurance and review of the indemnification. 

Upon motion of




Councilmember Mantura Gallagher

Seconded by





Councilmember Charles C. Krafczek

To approve the use of the 80th street Marina lot for the Wetlands Institute on July 29th 5-10 pm pending the application be approved, pending the proper insurance and indemnification paperwork. 
Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

ORDINANCE 1490 – Business Registration date changes

Upon motion of





Councilmember Karen Lane

Seconded by






Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 

That Ordinance 1490 be taken up on first reading.

Vote 




6 Councilmembers AYE

The Clerk read the title only of Ordinance 1490 on first reading.

Upon motion of 





Councilmember Karen Lane

Seconded by 






Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 

That Ordinance 1490 be passed on first reading, published according to law and that it be taken up on second, third and final reading, and adoption at a meeting of Mayor and Council to be held on the 21st day of February, 2017.  

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
ORDINANCE 1491 – Board of Health 

Upon motion of





Councilmember Karen Lane

Seconded by






Councilmember Joan Kramar 

That Ordinance 1491 be taken up on first reading.

Vote 




6 Councilmembers AYE

The Clerk read the title only of Ordinance 1491 on first reading.

Upon motion of 





Councilmember Karen Lane

Seconded by 






Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 

That Ordinance 1491 be passed on first reading, published according to law and that it be taken up on second, third and final reading, and adoption at a meeting of Mayor and Council to be held on the 21st day of February, 2017.  

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2017-S-31 (Acting Police Chief Thomas Schutta)
Upon motion of 




Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 

Seconded by 





Councilmember Joan Kramar

APPOINTING ACTING POLICE CHIEF 

WHEREAS, the Public Safety Committee has recommended to Borough Council that Thomas Schutta be appointed to the position of Acting Police Chief. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Members of Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, in the County of Cape May and State of New Jersey on this 17th day of January, 2017, that this body does hereby ratify and confirm the appointment of Thomas Schutta as Acting Police Chief of the Stone Harbor Police Department effective this date, January, 17, 2017.   

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
Resolution 2017-S-32– (Fees for 2017)
Upon motion of 



Councilmember Karen Lane    
Seconded by 




Councilmember Joan Kramar
WHEREAS, the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor in the County of Cape May and the State of New Jersey has ordained that certain fees may be established from time-to-time by Resolution of the Borough Council; and

WHEREAS, the Administration and Finance Committee of Borough Council has recommended that certain fees be established by Resolution; and 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, in the County of Cape May, duly assembled in public session this 17th day of January 2017, that the following fees be set at the following levels for the year 2017:

-
Beach Fees




$23.00 pre-season








$28.00 after May 31, 2017








$12.00 weekly








$6.00 daily

· Newspaper Vending Permit


$60.00
· Floating Dock Storage


$150.00 per dock and ramp/one owner

· Sailcraft Permit



$250.00

· Municipal Boat Slip



$1,700.00 slips 9-25

$1,500.00 slips 26-79

· Boat Trailer Storage



$125.00 per trailer

· Peddler




$350.00

· Solicitor




$350.00

· Vehicles on Beach



$50.00

· Business Registration



$100.00

$50.00 Late fee applied after July 1st 

· Parking Permit



$225.00

· Kayak Permit




No fee

· Taxi License




$100.00

· Vendors




$350.00

· Alcoholic Beverage License


$2,500.00

$188.00 Club

-           Amusement License



$300.00 annual (up to 3 machines)

Each additional machine $30.00

            -          Cat & Dog Licenses



Dogs $4.20 neutered









Dogs $7.20 non-neutered

-           Cats





Cats $5.50 neutered

Cats $50.00 non-neutered

Parking Meters


  .25 for 15 minutes







(with a 10 minute Grace Period)







Kiosk parking lots located at the Beach and 






the Water Tower will remain $ .25 for 30 






minutes



 







(no Grace Period)






Kiosk located at Beach will have hours limited 





to 10 am – 5 pm







Kiosk located at Beach (Recreation Vehicle 






Spaces
Only) will be .50 cents per 15 minutes 







10am – 5 pm (no grace period)








 The 2 – 1 cent meters next to Post Office








 5 cents for 12 minutes








(no Grace Period)

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

RESOLUTION 2017-S-33 (Refund Surety Escrows)
Upon motion of




Councilmember Joan Kramar  

Seconded by





Councilmember Mantura Gallagher
WHEREAS, the following submitted Performance and Maintenance Surety for street openings; and 

WHEREAS, none of the fees were used in conjunction with the projects, and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Officer has requested and approved the return of the fees.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough of Stone Harbor on this 17th     day of January, 2017 that the fees be reimbursed as follows:

Michael Welsh Builders

215 – 120th Street

Block 120.03

Lot 206

$2,620.00

Abbey Malcolm

225 – 88th Street

Block 88.03

Lot 80

$2,195.00

Vote





6 Councilmembers AYE

RESOLUTION 2017-S-34 (Refund Escrows – Zoning Board)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Mantura Gallagher  

Seconded by





Councilmember Joan Kramar

WHEREAS, the following submitted escrow fees in connection with  Zoning Board  applications; and 

WHEREAS, some of the escrow money was used in connection with a project and a refund for the remaining fees have been requested; and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Officer has requested and approved the return of said remaining escrow fees.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED on this 17th day of January, 2017 by the Borough of Stone Harbor that the following sums should be refunded:

D’Urbano, Mr. & Mrs. Joseph

9820 A Sunset Drive

Stone Harbor, N.J. 08247

B. 98.04 Lots 133.02

Amount: 347.00

John Tracey 

D-6 Weber Court

Stone Harbor, N.J. 08247

B. 109.03  L. 6

Amount: $372.50

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Chief Financial Officer shall take any and all steps necessary to effectuate such refunds and shall make the proper adjustments to the financial records of the Borough.   
Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2017-S-35 (Dispatch Contract - Avalon)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich   

Seconded by





Councilmember Karen Lane

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT FOR SHARED SERVICES FOR ALL EMERGENCY AND NON EMEGENCY DISPATCH CALLS FOR THE MUNICIPALITIES OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR AND THE BOROUGH OF AVALON

WHEREAS, the Uniform Shared Services and Condominium Act, N.J.S.A. 40A:65-1, et. seq. provides in part that two or more municipalities may enter into an agreement to provide or receive any service that each local unit participating in the agreement is empowered to provide or receive in its own jurisdiction; and

WHEREAS, the Borough of Stone Harbor and the Borough of Avalon have negotiated and agreed upon the terms and conditions of such an Agreement; and

WHEREAS, a written agreement, specifying those terms and conditions, has been prepared and has been reviewed, which Agreement is entitled “Shared Services Agreement for Dispatch Services”; and

WHEREAS, being of the opinion that entry into the Agreement will be beneficial to the residents of and visitors to the Borough of Stone Harbor, the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor is desirous of ratifying this agreement and authorizing its execution.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor that the Agreement entitled “Shared Services Agreement for Dispatch Services” be and hereby is ratified.

1. All of the statements of the preamble are incorporated herein by this reference thereto as though the same were set forth at length.

2. The Mayor and Borough Clerk be and hereby are duly authorized, empowered and directed to execute this Agreement with the Borough of Avalon for the shared emergency and non emergency dispatch services. 

I, Suzanne Stanford, RMC, Municipal Clerk of the Borough of Stone Harbor, does hereby certify that the foregoing resolution was duly adopted in a Regular Meeting of the Borough of Stone Harbor, held this 17th day of January, 2017. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and official seal this 17th day of January, 2017.








___________________________________








Suzanne Stanford, RMC, Municipal Clerk








___________________________________








Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Approved:_________________, 2017





6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2017-S-36 (Police Officers – Full Time)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Mantura Gallagher   

Seconded by





Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 
APPOINTING FULL-TIME POLICE OFFICERS

WHEREAS, the Captain of Police, Thomas J. Schutta has recommended to the Public Safety Committee the hiring of Richard Argenziano and Kyle Mecouch as full-time police officers for the Borough of Stone Harbor; and

WHEREAS, the Public Safety Committee recommends that Borough Council make these appointments.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Members of Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, in the County of Cape May and State of New Jersey on this 17th day of January, 2017 that Richard Argenziano and Kyle Mecouch are hereby appointed as a full-time permanent members of the Stone Harbor Police Department.





6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2017-S-37 (Appoint Deputy/Assistant Tax Collector)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Karen Lane   

Seconded by





Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich

 

APPOINTING DEPUTY/ASSISTANT TAX COLLECTOR

BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor in the County of Cape May and State of New Jersey that Kate McGonagle be and is hereby appointed Deputy/Assistant Tax Collector as of January 1, 2017.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Resolution will also rescind Resolution 2014-S-107 which appointed Kim Stevenson Emergency Deputy Tax Collector.





6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2017-S-38 (Animal Control Contract)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich    

Seconded by





Councilmember Charles C. Krafczek

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT AGREEMENT FOR ANIMAL 

CONTROL SERVICES


WHEREAS, the Borough of Stone Harbor is in need of services relating to animal control; and


WHEREAS, Shore Animal Control of 73 Hope Corson Road, Seaville, N.J. 08230  has certain equipment and personnel available to the needs of the Borough of Stone Harbor relating to animal control commencing January 1, 2017 through December 31, 2017; and


WHEREAS, entering into an  Agreement with Shore Animal Control, their proposal attached to this Resolution  and incorporated herein by reference, for these purposes has been deemed to be in the best interests of citizens of the Borough; and


WHEREAS, said services for domestic animal and sick or injured wildlife will be performed for the fee for 12 months of service being $ 9,600.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, County of Cape May, State of New Jersey on this 17th day of January, 2017 that the preamble of this Resolution is hereby incorporated by reference;


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor and the Borough Clerk of Stone Harbor be and hereby are authorized and directed to execute this Resolution as a contract for the aforementioned Agreement for Animal Control with Shore Animal Control for the year 2017. 

Shore Animal Control



Borough of Stone Harbor

______________________________ 
________________________________

Dr. Nick Holland

date

Mayor Judith M. Davies-Dunhour    date





6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2017-S-39 (Submit Grant Application NJDOT Reconstruct 95th Street)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Joan Kramar    

Seconded by





Councilmember Karen Lane

Borough of Stone Harbor
Resolution  No. MA-2016-Reconstruction of 95th Street-00075
Resolution:
Approval to submit a grant application and execute a grant contract with the New Jersey Department of Transportation for the 95th Street Road Reconstruction project.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor formally approves the grant application for the above stated project.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor and Clerk are hereby authorized to submit an electronic grant application identified as MA-2016-Reconstruction of 95th Street-00075 to the New Jersey Department of Transportation on behalf of The Borough of Stone Harbor.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor and Clerk are hereby authorized to sign the grant agreement on behalf of the Borough of Stone Harbor and that their signature constitutes acceptance of the terms and conditions of the grant agreement and approves the execution of the grant agreement.
Certified as a true copy of the Resolution adopted by the Council On this
day of
, 20


Clerk
My signature and the Clerk’s seal serve to acknowledge the above resolution and constitute acceptance of the terms and conditions of the grant agreement and approve the execution of the grant agreement as authorized by the resolution above.
ATTEST and AFFIX SEAL    

(Clerk)
(Presiding Officer)





6 Councilmembers AYE
DISCUSSION
None
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--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Report Totals      Paid       Void        Amount Paid        Amount Void

                   ----       ----        -----------        -----------

         Checks:     55          2       2,893,284.60               0.00 

 Direct Deposit:      0          0               0.00               0.00 

                 ======     ======   ================     ==============

          Total:     55          2       2,893,284.60               0.00 

Upon motion of 


Councilmember Karen Lane

Seconded by



Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich  

To approve the bills list and authorize CFO to pay the bills when the funds are available and the vouchers properly endorsed. 
Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

ADMINISTRATOR CLARIFICATION - stated she spoke to the Police Chief and the application from PW and Fire was originally denied by them because of the fact that there is another event going on, which is the Festival of Lights, and they were concerned about the parking. Administrator’s recommendation is she get together with those that are concerned and Lenore and we map out the exact area that they can utilize making sure that we keep enough open spaces for people that want to utilize that area to view the Festival of Lights. Mayor said we have been getting conflicting dates for the Festival, but we should be able to work it out. We are going to talk to them on Friday and ask for some cooperation.  

PUBLIC COMMENT

Bunny Parzych 9925 Sunset Drive – said we love the boat parade. The people involved spend a lot of money and time, it is such a shame the Yacht Club wants to have it in the middle of the Summer when the you don’t see the lights.  Several of the Bayfront owners have informally talked about trying to get some sort of a committee together to work with the Yacht Club. She wants us to encourage the Yacht Club to think in more of a community vein and encourage them to do the end of August, when we would have more of a light show. 
MOTION TO ADJOURN

Upon motion of




Councilmember Karen Lane
Seconded by 





Councilmember Joan Kramar
That the Regular Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE
APPROVED___________________________________, 2017
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST:______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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